
SENATE COMMITTEE ON HEALTH CARE AND BIO-ETHICS

March 9, 1993     Hearing Room C 3:00 p.m.   Tapes 23

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Senator Bob Shoemaker, Chair Senator Jeannette Hamby,
Vice Chair Senator Joyce Cohen Senator Bill McCoy Senator Gordon Smith

STAFF PRESENT:          Barbara Coombs, Administrator Dick Shoemaker,
Administrator/Assistant Joan Green, Assistant

MEASURES HEARD:      Possible bill introduction SB 487 relating to
anatomical gifts, PH SB 396 relating to naturopathy, WS SB 397 relating
to naturopaths, WS

WITNESSES:   Scott   Maguire,   Executive   Director,   Lions   Eyebank
of Oregon Burrell Babb, Brookings-Harbor Lions Club Scott Gallant,
Oregon Medical Association [--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 23, SIDE A

006    Chair Shoemaker:  Meeting called to order at 3:02 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING

SB 487 RELATING TO ANATOMICAL GIFTS

035  Burrell  Babb, Brookings-Harbor  Lions Club:  Speaks  in support 
of the bill, Exhibit B.

064  Chair Shoemaker: The  bill provides that  a gift, once made  by a
donor, cannot be revoked by anybody else;  is that the thrust it?

071    Babb:  Yes.

077    Chair Shoemaker:  It's the donor's business, not the family's
business?

078    Babb:  Responds

084    Chair Shoemaker:  If you don't accept the gift what good is it?

090    Babb:  Responds.

096  Scott Maguire,  Executive Director, Lions  Eyebank of  Oregon:
Speaks in support of the bill, Exhibit C.

140    Chair Shoemaker:  You are proposing amendments to the bill?

142    Maguire:  Responds.

150  Sen.  Hamby: How  often  has a  gift  been revoked  by a  member 



of the family?

156    Maguire:  Responds.

186  Chair Shoemaker: Reads 1(3) of  SB 487. You can't revoke  it, but
if you can't accept it haven't you effectively revoked it?

207    Babb:  Responds.

219  Maguire:  It  would  appear  that  there  is  a  conflict  in 
those two sentences.

223  Sen. McCoy:  My understanding  is that  if any  of the people 
listed in 1(2) are present than no.  It has to be one of these that are
listed.

232    Babb:  Responds.

233    Maguire:  Responds.

POSSIBLE BILL INTRODUCTION

243  MOTION:  SEN.  McCOY MOVED  THE  PACKET OF  LEGISLATIVE  DRAFTS,
EXHIBIT A, BE INTRODUCED AS COMMITTEE BILLS.

269    Chair Shoemaker:  Reviews legislative drafts.

271  Dick Shoemaker,  Administrator: For  the record  notes that  some
of the drafts, Exhibit  A,  have  corrections  that  have  been 
initialed by

Legislative Counsel.  LC  Draft  3544-3 is  actually  replaced  in its

entirety by an initialed version.

289    Chair Shoemaker:  Refers to LC Drafts 1631 and 3633.

307  Barbara Coombs,  Administrator: When SB  286 was heard  it was
suggested that 21 be removed and drafted as a separate bill. LC Draft
3633 is the result of that suggestion.

308  Chair Shoemaker: Do you  include LC Drafts 1631 and  3633 in your
motion Sen. McCoy?

309    Sen. McCoy:  Yes.

310       VOTE:  HEARING NO OBJECTION, SO ORDERED.

PUBLIC HEARING WORK SESSION

SB 396 RELATING TO NATUROPATHY; SB 397 RELATING TO NATUROPATHS

333  Scott Gallant, Oregon  Medical Association: Speaks  in opposition
to the bills, Exhibit D.

378  Chair  Shoemaker:  We  are  aware that  it  would  expand  the 
scope of practice.

385  Gallant:  Reiterates concerns  about  pulling out  the  drugless
therapy portion may have an impact as well.



390  Chair Shoemaker: You are  not really speaking in  opposition; it is
more a matter of information?

392  Gallant: I  would suggest  that you leave  the language  that would
take out drugless therapy in the statute in the first bill; and go ahead
with the change for naturopathic medicine.

398  Chair Shoemaker: You  don't object to  changing what they  are
called in SB 396?

413    Meeting recessed at 3:26 p.m.

TAPE 24, SIDE A

017    Meeting reconvened at 4:25 p.m.

018    Meeting adjourned at 4:27 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Joan Green                      Dick Shoemaker Assistant                
      Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Packet of legislative drafts - Staff - 49 pages B -  Testimony on
SB 487 - Babb - 1 page C -  Testimony on SB 487 - Maguire - 2 pages D -
Testimony on SB 's 396 & 397 - Oregon Medical Association - 3 pages


